
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

 
 
October 31, 2023 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn:  Filing Center 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
Re: UM 1631—PacifiCorp’s Notice of Voluntary Withdrawal 
 
PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power submits for filing its notice of voluntary withdrawal of its 
October 19, 2023, Petition for Expedited Waiver of Certain Requirements in OAR 
860-038-0300. 
 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Jennifer Angell, Regulatory Project Manager, at 
(503) 331-4414. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
 
Enclosure 
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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
 

OF OREGON 
 

UM 1631 
 

In the Matter of  
 
PACIFICORP d/b/a PACIFIC POWER 
 
Petition for Expedited Waiver of Certain 
Requirements in OAR 860-038-0300 
 

 
 

PACIFICORP’S NOTICE OF 
VOLUNTARY WITHDRAWAL 

 
PacifiCorp respectfully submits this notice of voluntary withdrawal of its petition 

requesting an expedited waiver of certain requirements Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 

860-038-0300 (Petition) as it relates to its annual fuel mix disclosures. In its Petition filed on 

October 19, 2023, PacifiCorp requested a waiver of OAR 860-038-0300(6) that requires 

PacifiCorp’s annual fuel mix disclosures to include the most recent unspecified market 

purchase mix as determined by the Oregon Department of Energy (ODOE). Since ODOE had 

not yet provided PacifiCorp with its unspecified market purchase mix estimate for 2021 

generation, PacifiCorp requested the Oregon Public Utility Commission (Commission) to 

grant the waiver and allow the Company to use the unspecified market purchase mix that was 

included in the previous year’s fuel mix report. 

On October 24, 2023, PacifiCorp and Commission Staff discussed the Company’s 

Petition and Staff indicated the rule language allows the Company to use the currently 

available data from ODOE in its annual fuel mix disclosure, even though the data is not from 

the same year as the reported specified fuel mix data. Based on its discussions with Staff, 

Company voluntarily withdraws its Petition and will use the calendar year 2020 as the 
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currently available unspecified market purchase mix ratio and emissions impact analysis 

from ODOE for its 2021 annual fuel mix disclosure mailing in 2023.  

Respectfully submitted this 31st day of October, 2023. 

/s/ Zachary Rogala 
Zachary Rogala 
Oregon Bar No. 222814 
1407 W North Temple Suite 310 
Salt Lake City, Utah 
(435) 319-5010 
zachary.rogala@pacificorp.com 
PacifiCorp Attorney 
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